THE GARTER CHAPEL FUND,

St. George's House, 8 Woburn Square, London

Telephone : Museum 5767

Ref: 2-3.

25th July 1929.

From Brig: Genl.W.G.K.Green Secretary

Dear D. Bulloch,

I thank you for your letter of the 24th June, and in reply am desired to say that we can in no wise object to your forming the Order you propose in any way you think fit. Might I, however, suggest that you call it "THE SOCIETY OF DESCENDANTS OF KNIGHTS OF THE MOST NOBLE ORDER OF THE GARTER" in preference to "THE ORDER OF DESCENDANTS OF THE MOST NOBLE ORDER OF THE GARTER."

The Committee of the Garter Chapel Fund is not empowered to give permission for the use of the seal which is reproduced at the head of our Engraved Certificate, and would be glad if you would not have it copied for the Order you propose to found. The same applies to the wording of the Certificate at the foot of the Engraving. I have no doubt, however, you will be able to get a suitable seal designed, and I enclose a cutting showing the Habit and Insignia of the Order, which may serve as a guide for the purpose.

Possibley such proven descendants as you may enroll in your proposed Society will like to join us in the preservation of the Chapel of The Order, and I shall be glad if you will, in due course, bring the Fund to the notice of those who have not already contributed.

Wishing you all success in your project,

I am Yours very truly,

W.G.K.GREEN

Brig:General, Secretary, The Garter Chapel Fund.

Dr.J.G.B.Bulloch 2700, 28th Street,N.W. Washington,D.C.,U.S.A.